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Dear Parents & Carers 

Welcome to a ‘bumper’ issue of the Herald, with lots of important information for you to 
read.  On the following pages, you’ll find an online safety update; notice of upcoming 
roadwork and details about our wonderful colleague Laura and the amazing challenge she 
has taken on in ‘Strictly for Sebastain’! 

It’s been a brilliant two weeks in school and on top of the privilege of working alongside our 
amazing children and staff, we’ve been inspired by two sporting heroes!  Last week, we were 
visited by wheelchair-basketballer and TV presenter, Jordan Jarrett-Brown, and this week we 
were delighted to welcome para-canoeist, Ben Gallagher.  Both visits were organised by 
Miss McGeechan and the Mintridge Foundation and really taught our children a lot about 
resilience and aspirations.  They’ll be more about this in the local press in the coming weeks. 

    

Miss McGeechan has also been busy with sporting events this week, taking a team to 
compete in an inter-school archery competition and then later went to Kettering Leisure 
Village with our girls football team to play their first round of matches in the Inter School 
League.  More events are on the horizon and we’ll keep you posted. 

In more news that I have to share with you, I want to let you know that our ‘Christmas Jumper 
Day’, in support of Save The Children, raised £273.42 and our Children In Need mufti day 
raised an almighty £506.87.  Thank you for being such a caring and generous community! 

Something I really love about working at Hayfield Cross is how diverse and inclusive we are!  
We are so welcoming to all and we have a wonderful mix of cultures and backgrounds.  To 
this end – and giving everyone a little forenotice – we will be celebrating our ‘make-up’ later 
in the Spring or Summer term.  We want to learn about one another’s heritage, language, 
beliefs and traditions… and celebrations…  but we will need help from families with this so 
watch this space! 

Finally, I know that it is difficult with all the road works going on but can I just give a gentle 
reminder on punctuality – it is so important that children are in school on time and ready for 
the start of their lessons.  Lateness not only impacts them in missing their teacher’s input 
into the lesson but can also distract other learners.  If you know roadworks delay your 
journey, please try to leave a little earlier to negate this – we will be very grateful! 

I hope you have a lovely weekend and I’ll see you on the gates. 

         Mr Albert 
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Remember that I commanded you to be strong and brave.  So don’t be afraid.  

The Lord your God will be with you everywhere you go’ (Joshua 1:9) 

 



Our team have had a number of chats/calls from parents recently, about 
their children hearing inappropriate things from other children that they in 
turn have heard from social media, usually identified as TikTok. We’re 
attaching the below poster to remind you to be aware of what your children 
are doing online and also that TikTok is for children aged 13 and over.  

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

We are happy to say that we are seeing a 
reduction in the number of parents and 
carers who are parking on the zig zag 
lines outside school.   You will see that 
the council has renewed their banners, 
following the high winds, with the clear 
message that the zig-zags are not to be 
parked on at anytime. 

As you now, local residents have been 
advised to contact 101 and report the 
registration numbers of drivers who 
park dangerously.  

In the half-term break, just for your 
notice, Hanwood Park Avenue (outside 
school)  is being closed whilst the 
developers and council upgrade the  
road crossing including introducing 
speeding measures and bollards to 
encourage safer parking. 

Dates for your diary 
Young Voices Concert – Wednesday 24th January 
TOPS Meeting – Wednesday 31st January 2pm 
BOOK FAIR – Wednesday 7th February – Tuesday 13th February 
 
HALF TERM School Closes – Friday 16th February 
 
School Reopens – Monday 26th February 
 
World Book Day – Monday 4th March 
Parents Coffee Morning – Tuesday 5th March 
Y5 Space Centre – Thursday 14th March 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

Follow our X account:  

@hayfield_cross and  

the class pages to keep up to 
date with what’s happening….

 

We have our very own Instagram 
account to share whole school 
awesomeness! Please follow us at: 

@Hayfield_Cross 

Safeguarding Matters 

Always be aware of what children are doing when they’re on mobile devices (phones, tablets and laptops), computers 
and game consoles.  Make sure they’re only accessing age-appropriate content and games, whilst talking to them about 
the dangers of talking to, or sharing information with, people they don’t know.  

If you’re concerned about the well-being of any child or adult, please speak to either Mr Albert, Mrs Plesca, Mrs Heard, 
Mrs Jones, Mrs Stolz or any of our safeguarding leads. For any out of hours concerns please contact Northamptonshire 
MASH (multi agency safeguarding hub) on:  

0300 126 7000  
or out of hours: 01604 626 938  

 


